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and host to  CBD 1802, CBD 1804, CBMU 1, CBMU 101 and CBMU 577 

Tours, Meetings, and 

Banquet Are All Set! 

Volume 3, Issue 6 

We have selected some outstanding tours that 
will be fun for all.  Those that will be arriving 
Wednesday the 12th, there is early registration 
and there will be an evening dinner cruise.  On 
Thursday the 13th, we have planned a tour dur-
ing the day and another evening dinner cruise 
that night.  Friday the 14th has a couple of great 
tours during the day, so you will have to make a 
choice where you want to go.  Then that evening 
is a fun night of Bar-B-Cue and cowboy enter-
tainment at a ranch.  On Saturday the 15th, we 
will have all of our meetings during the day and 
our banquet/dancing/drawings that evening.  See 
pages 11 and 19 for reservation forms and send 
your reservations in now.  

After all the fancy footwork and checking 
with all the appropriate tax people in Texas, 
I thought we were eligible to have relief 
from room taxes as a non-profit corporation.  
Not so!  I misinterpreted the letter I received 
from the Texas Comptroller of Public Ac-
counts.  Their letter says we meet the re-
quirements for exemption from Texas sales 
and use tax on taxable items that relate to the 
purpose of the exempt organization.  How-
ever, the room tax is a local tax and we do 
not meet the requirements to be exempt from 
this. Bummer! So, I apologize for the mis-
take as published saying we are exempt.  We 
are not and will have to pay the room tax for 
all rooms.  SW 

Seabees 
Feb. 8, 2000 

GET READY FOR 
SAN ANTONIO! 

A Newsletter for Former US Naval 

Mobile Construction Battalion 2 Personnel 

OOOPS!  We don’t Get 

The Room Tax Exemption. 
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Seabees 
March. – May 

Dates to Remember 
 

 

March 2, 1867 Civil Engineer Corps 
established. 

 
Mar. 5, 1942 Seabee birthday 
 
Mar. 19, 1942 Civil Engineer Corps 

officers given military 
authority over  

 construction units. 
 
Mar. 22, 1945 Seabees ferry General 

Patton’s armored units 
across Rhine River into 
Germany. 

 
April 1, 1945 Seabees land on  
 Okinawa. 
 
April 8, 1942 Doolittle Tokyo raid 
 
April  9, 1942 Bataan falls. 
 
May 8, 1942 Battle of the Coral Sea. 
 
May 8, 1945 V-E Day, Germany 

surrenders. 

Cruise Book Update 
 

The original publisher could not deliver 
the books at the proposed estimated cost. 
As a result, I have contacted another 
publisher that is currently trying to give 
us a quality book at a reasonable cost.  It 
will be a photocopied product which is 
not as good as the first publisher had 
proposed, but the new publisher said this 
will keep the cost down and they will 
show me a trial copy.  I will keep you 
posted and as soon as they are available, 
they will be sent. 
Scott Williams 

TAKE NOTE! 
 

COMPLETELY FILL 
OUT YOUR  

RESERVATION 
FORMS ON PAGES 11 

AND 19, MAKE  
COPIES OF THOSE 

PAGES AND SEND IN 
THE COPIES!   

Newspaper Headlines 
 

• Cold Wave Linked to Temperatures 

• Plane Too Close to Ground, Crash Probe Told 

• Kids Make Nutritious Snack 

• Miners Refuse to Work After Death 

• British Left Waffles on Falkland Islands 

• Juvenile Court to Try Shooting Defendant 

• Local High School Dropouts Cut In Half 

• Red Tape Holds Up New Bridge 

• Two Sisters Reunited After 18 Years in Check-
out Counter 
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From Rich Nelson: Just thought I’d pay my 
dues [thanks!] before Bush gets in [too late!] and 
I don’t have any more left.  Carol and I are do-
ing well, when I see her.  She has something do-
ing every day – without me.  I had foot surgery a 
month ago and have been reading and watching 
TV too much.  Say hello to Rachel for us. C.U.N 
San Antone…… from George Rosenvold: En-
closed is my check for membership and a roster 
[sorry, George.  No check in the envelope.]  I 
was a BUL3 with CBMU-1, Korea 1953.  I have 
been searching for a good buddy by the name of 
Billy Strickland, also from  CBMU-1.  My last 
contact with him was in Georgia but he was 
originally from Baton Rouge, LA.  If there is any-
thing you can do to shed some light on his cur-
rent whereabouts, I would really appreciate it.  I 
have enjoyed getting the Seabee Newsletter.  
Keep up the good work. [thanks, I’ll try]…….. 
from Roy Cone:  I check into the hospital Tues-
day morning, November 14, at 6:00 a.m. for a 
total hip joint replacement.  The last time I saw 
you I couldn’t walk three blocks.  Well, the hip 
joint has gotten worse.  Faon is fine, in a frail 
sort of way.  She is seriously visually impaired 
and has had a couple of strokes which kinda 
muddle up things from time to time.  She is in 
good spirits.  The Lord has been very good to 
both of us….. Much more than we deserve.  We 
will sure try to go to San Antonio.  Get this hip 
fixed and maybe I can take up Mexican hat 
dancing when I get there..…. from George 

Rosenvold:  I’m sorry I forgot to put my check 
in my previous letter.  This type of thing comes 
with age, you know, so I hope you will forgive 
me. [no problem….. I’m glad I’m not the only 
one that does this.  Ha!]……. from Harrison 

‘Van’ Vanderslice: [short note:] 
Midway 1953, Guam 1954-’55, 
Subic 1956.  Photos following.  
Send roster.  [on its way, and 
thanks for the dues.]…… from 
Henry Benguerel: Here is my 

money for next years’ dues. [thanks] ….... from 
Lydia R. Keener:  Please remove my husband’s 
name, Paul P. Keener, from your mailing list as 
he passed away on September 27, 2000.  He 
looked forward to reading your Newsletter and 
enjoyed it very much…… from William Knight:  
Enclosed is my check for dues and a roster 
[thanks, and the roster is on the way].  Please 
add me to your list.  I was in CBMU 1/101 in 
1953 and 1954, K-3 and Iwakuni.  I was a CMCN 
and CM3 at that time.  I retired as CMCS in 
January 1973…… received dues from C. Wil-

liamson, Ivan Majetic, Marv Dalby, Frank 

Mingo, Don DeLisi, Richard Swallow, Merle 

Schnepf, Sam Ragusa, Hazen Kritzman, Al 

Rubinich, Don Grobbel, Richard Fairbanks, 
Philip Wagenschnur, and Jim Carey [thanks, 
guys]……. from Richard (Betty) Keyes: Richard 
looks forward to receiving the Newsletters and 
so do I [enclosed with a check for dues. Thanks.]
…… from Roy Harris: Enclosed is a check for 
dues and a roster. [thanks, and the roster is on 
the way.] Thank you for all your good work…. 
…. from John Fletcher: Hope your holidays are 
the best.  I want to stay on the Good Guy List, so 
here is a check for my dues [thanks]. Had a real 
good time in Charleston and hope to make San 
Antone….. from Joe O’Brien: Enclosed is a 
check for dues and a roster. [thanks, and the ros-
ter is on the way.]  Also enclosed are a few pic-
tures from CBMU 1 if you would want to use 
them [sure do.  In the next issue]….. from Ar-

nold Daisy: Enclosed is a check for my dues 
[thanks].  I’m sure you can use some extra 
money to keep the Newsletter going. [sure can 
and thanks]…… from Bill Seesman: Here’s my 
dues [thanks]. Sorry to hear Tom Crowder 

passed away.  The crew gets smaller each year.  
Hope to see everyone in San Antone ….. from 
Ken Chew: I just received your Newsletter and 
enjoyed reading it.  Also, thanks for reminding 

(Continued on page 4) 

Notes from our 
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us that our dues will expire at the 
end of this year.  Enclosed are my 
dues. [thanks]  Keep up the good 
work ..… from Clem ‘Gregg’ Gre-

gurek: Enclosed are my dues 
[thanks].  I guess the older we get, the more we 
forget (Senior Moment).  I sent pictures which 
you published in the last issue.  I was with 
CBMU 1/101 in 1952 & 1953.  My buddies & I 
played a lot of music.  My nickname was 
‘Gregg’.  I was discharged in 1953.  I was the 
only Seabee that had a rate of PNSN.  I got to K-
3 and the commander said, “Why the hell are 
they sending me clerks? I need operators, not 
pencil pushers.”  He told me, “You have a 
choice, Gregg.  Dump truck or road grader.”  I 
chose the grader ‘cause I operated one on a large 
ranch in Texas.  Been a Seabee ever since. [that’s 
a great story, Gregg! Glad you are part of the 
group.]…….. from Verne Blakeslee: [Verne sent 
a pocket diary] If you can’t use the book, don’t 
burn it.  Please throw it in the gutter and maybe 
someone will pick it up. [thanks for the dues, 
Verne, and I sure will use the diary.]… received 
dues from William Moore, Carroll Dowell, Ed 

Ballerstein, Tom Hendershott, Roy Grisham, 
Pat Morris, and Robert Winkler [thanks, guys.] 
……. from Ernest Owens: This old rajin’ Cajun 
Acadian Seabee war hoss salutes you all from 
The Pines of Woodforest Apartments in Hous-
ton, Texas.  I just celebrated my 75th birthday on 
November 27. [Happy Birthday to you, Happy 
Birthday to you!]  I received my Newsletter this 
afternoon and again I see that I am on the Bad 
Guy list. Enclosed are my dues to change that 
[thanks].  Life here in Houston is 180º opposite 
from that in Costa Rica.  We are limping along 
on my peanut income. Every month our good ol’ 
government steals from me $459 to give me as a 
service connected disability of 40% on a VA 
waiver.  That amount is deducted from my 22 
years of honorable service in WW II, Navy Com-
mandos, Korean Seabees, and 4 ½ years of Viet-
nam Seabee service retirement pay.  Shipmates, 
please pray to God to bless our legislators to 
pass a bill allowing all disabled military retirees 

(Continued from page 3) to collect full retired pay plus 
concurrent receipt of disability 
compensation from the VA.  All 
of us deserve it and many of us 
need it!  God bless all of you 
with good health, happiness 

and prosperity always…… from Bobby 

McMillan: Enclosed find a check for dues and a 
roster [thanks, and the roster is on the way].  
Looking forward to being in San Antonio.  I’m 
hoping to see some old buddies from CBMU 101 
this time.  I did not see even one name on the 
roster that I knew at Charleston but my wife and 
I enjoyed the reunion just the same.  See you in 
San Antonio…… from Len Hershberger:  Hope 
your holidays are wonderful [thank you.  I hope 
so also]  Enclosed find my dues [thanks]……. 
from Lex Camden: I should have done this 
when I received my first Newsletter.  Enclosed is 
a check to cover the last couple years and bring 
me up-to-date, plus a membership roster. 
[thanks, we really appreciate your help.]  I was 
at Cubi Point from mid-’52 ‘til mid-’55.  Had a 
lot of good times with a lot of great people.  If I 
can get some addresses, I have some pictures to 
send out…..... from Fred Granata: Enclosed is 
my check for dues [thanks]. As a homesick, na-
ïve and bewildered PNSN (Personnelman) fresh 
from civilian life, a reservist with no boot camp 
or other training, I arrived at K-3 and CBD 1804 
in November 1951.  I stayed a year including a 
stint at K-6 with Detachment Able.  Upon dis-
charge, I returned to college, graduated and 
went to law school.  I have practiced as a trial 
lawyer in Portland, Oregon, for more than 43 
years.  I just read in your November edition that 
Roger Germundson, another Portland lawyer, 
also had served in 1804 during some of the time 
that I did.  This took me aback because I have 
known Roger professionally for many years and 
had no idea of our common 1804 heritage.  I was 
pleased to see that our original officer in charge, 
Cameron Lee, recently became a good guy.  I 
remember him fondly.  He was a fine officer and 
the epitome of a Southern gentleman.  Over the 
years I have encountered or spoken with some 
of our 1804 brethren: Roy Clark and Jim Collins 
of Sacramento; Ray Sullivan of Long Beach, 

(Continued on page 5) 
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California; Ben Holler of Vir-
ginia; and Bud Wheless of North 
Carolina. I still have complete 
copies of the newspaper we pub-
lished and a copy of the 1951 

Thanksgiving menu of MCB 2 at Atsugi where I 
spent a few weeks before going to Korea……. 
from Bob Patinka: Enclosed is my check for 
dues [thanks] and a couple of pictures of some 
of the crew that worked on the seawall at Cubi 
Point [see them in a future issue]…… from 
Doug Emond: As I write this letter and looking 
outside, I see snow and cold.  It’s only 10° 
above and I’m thinking about Spring already. 
[as I sit here and write your letter in the News-
letter, it is 68° outside.]  About San Antonio, I’m 
trying to get there but it doesn’t look good.  I 
have a little dog that is old and not in the best 
of health.  I can’t get anyone to take care of him.  
I’m sending my dues before I forget [thanks]. 
Hope this finds you and Rachel in very good 
health [it does, thanks].….... from  Ron Howat-

son: Thanks for your hard work. Your Newslet-
ter is the greatest [thanks, but it is your News-
letter. But I know what you mean.] Enclosed is 
a check for dues [thanks] an updated roster [on 
the way] and some extra for postage, etc. 
[thanks. We can always use extra] We are look-
ing forward to San Antonio.  We had a great 
time at the Charleston reunion.  I’ll send some 
pictures taken at K-6 in 1953-’54 later…… from 
Fred Simon: As promised (at the reunion in 
Charleston) I’m sending some pictures.  This is 
my collection of the pictures of the men of CBD 
1804 and the area of the First Marine Air Wing, 
Marine Air Group 33 at Pohang-Dong, Korea, 
close to Christmas 1950 or January 1951. [I will 
have to put them in a future Newsletter.]  The 
first picture at the top left is of our living quar-
ters and head.  Second, I believe that is Vernon 

Nesbit. The sign says, “First marine Aircraft 
Wing/Welcome/To/Korea/Trans-Korean Air-
ways/Anything Anywhere Anytime/Small 
Fields A Specialty”; the third picture is of the 
local ‘talent’; the fourth picture is Rod Howard 

and Donald Swezey; the fifth and seventh pic-

(Continued from page 4) tures are of F9F Panther jets 
sitting on Marston matting. 
Nesbit got a rate increase due 
to his expertise in welding the 
holes in the matting. The sixth 
picture is me riding a water 

buffalo; the eighth picture is our escort from Ja-
pan to Korea.  We could see the pilot reading a 
book while flying with us.  I guess HE wasn’t 
afraid. The ninth picture I’m not sure.  Can Rod 
help? The tenth is of Wayne Kruger, Rod How-

ard, Robert McGlardry (?), and, oh, boy! My 
mind is gone. Help!!….. The last picture is beau-
tiful downtown Pohang-Dong.  I was scheduled 
to leave Adak after an eighteen month tour on 
June 26th, 1950.  Well, as you know, the day be-
fore was the start of the Korean war.  Good luck 
and keep up the wonderful work with the 
Newsletter.  I really enjoy it [thanks]….... from 
Bill Wisnowski:  Enclosed is a check for dues 
[thanks].  Gotta stay on the Good Guy list.  We 
still enjoy the e-mails and are looking forward to 
San Antonio in September….. from Lionel 

Vidrine:  Here is a check for my dues [thanks]. I 
hate to be on the Bad Guy list.  Thanks a lot. We 
love to get the Newsletter... from Emil Bazzoli: 
Enclosed are my dues [thanks].  Also a little ex-
tra for an up-to-date roster [on the way].  Enjoy 
reading the Seabee Newsletter very much.  Try-
ing to picture in my mind all the familiar names 
after all these years.  Wishing all the Seabees and 
their families the best..… from Ray Hooter: En-
closed are dues and a little extra for whatever 
[thank you]. Also enclosed are some photos I 
hope you can use.  Hope to make the reunion in 
San Antonio.  Thanks and keep up the good 
work [I’ll try]…… from Robert ‘Buck’ Buckley: 
Enclosed is a check for dues and a roster [on the 
way].  I was with CBMU 1/101 at K-3 and 
CBMU 101 Det. Able at Atsugi, Oppama, and 
Iwakuni, Japan….. from Jack Coulter: Thanks 
for the fine job that you’re doing on the Newslet-
ter. It’s great [thanks].  I’m enclosing a check for 
the annual dues and for a copy of the member-
ship roster [done]…… from Ralph Binney:  You, 
Pete, and the committee are doing a fine job and 
what a wonderful Newsletter.  Lots of news 
about the San Antonio reunion, but when is it? 

(Continued on page 6) 
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[9/13-15/01]  No matter, I’ll be 
there.  How about a membership 
roster? [on the way] ps: Tell Lex 

Camden to put his tooth in and 
show up..… from Don ‘Ike’ 

Eminhizer: Thanks for a job well done!  I look 
forward to each issue of the Newsletter.  En-
closed is a check for dues and a little extra for a 
roster [thanks and it is on the way].  I keep look-
ing for familiar names of Seabees that were sent 
to Korea from MCB 2 in Japan and ended up 
with me in CBD 1804 Detachment Able.  We 
were with the 1st Marine Air Wing Advanced 
Fighter Group.  They flew Corsairs and raised 
holy Hell at the hydroelectric plants on the Yalu 
River.  Sorry, I got a bit off course.  I would 
really like to hear from any Seabee that was in 
that group.  So far, only Bill Seesman and I have 
had any contact.  Hope to hear from more…… 
from Gene Staples:  Please apply this check to 
my Good Guy dues [thanks]  .… from Paul 

Schell: here’s my dues [thanks].  Really looking 
forward to San Antonio and meeting all the new 
and old friends…… from Don Bradley:  Thanks 
for the dues reminder in the back of the News-
letter. Find enclosed my check [thanks].  Please 
note my address change... from Billy Partridge:  
We enjoy the Newsletter so much.  Have forgot-
ten where we are on dues, so enclosed is a check 
[thanks].  Keep up the good work……. from 
Jack Wilson: Here are my dues and a little extra 
[thanks].  You are doing a great job with the 
Newsletter [thank you].  Please put me on the 
Good Guy List [you’re on!]……. from Don Hof-

stetter: I have some pictures from Atsugi if you 
want to publish them.  I was one of the original 
members of MCB 2.  We were commissioned in 
September of 1950.  Prior to that I had served at 
NAS 1504 Midway Island.  Galen Teske was 
there, also.  I had the time of my young life at 
Atsugi.  Looking back on it, I could not have 
been happier.  I was stationed there from No-
vember 1950 until February 1952 when I was 
sent to Cubi Point. I left Cubi Point in August to 
return to civilian life.  Keep up the good work 
on the Newsletter.  They do bring back memo-

(Continued from page 5) ries… received dues from M. P. 

Hollingsworth, Ken Catchpole, 
Ralph Heitt, Herbert Meade, 
Claude Garcenot, Bob Doezie, 
and Jon Ericson [thanks, guys]
……. from Verle Williams: Ac-

cording to your Newsletter dated November 23, 
2000, I was on the Good Guy List but not on the 
Dues Ending 12/31/00.  Evidently, my dues are 
paid for the year 2001 [that’s right!]. If I owe for 
2001, I’ll send a check immediately [all checks 
accepted]. You do a wonderful job with the 
Newsletter and keeping track of all paid or un-
paid dues [thanks, I needed that].  You deserve 
many, many thanks. I sure enjoy the Newslet-
ters. Wishing you a Merry Christmas and a very 
Happy New Year.. ….. from Andy Winzler: I 
thought you might like to see this [Andy sent a 
photocopy of the CBMU 1 shoulder patch]. I still 
have my patch. I was with CBMU 1 from De-
cember 1951 to December 1952.  Before that, I 
was at Subic Bay doing the original survey at 
Cubi Point. I shipped over in June 1951 at Subic.  
Lt. (jg) Jett swore me in. [thanks for the dues, 
Andy]……. from John Ruby: [enclosed a check 
for dues. Thanks] I am on the Good Guy List 
again and please send a roster……. from Lyle 

Auseth:  It’s been a bad year.  My wife, Cathy, 
was down with cancer the last five years. This 
last year was real bad and she passed away Sep-
tember 11 [thanks for your dues, Lyle, and sorry 
about your wife.]……. from Paul Muma: I was 
in Charleston while you were having the reun-
ion. I met Fletcher at the Base terminal.  I was 
just returning to the States after three months in 
the Mediterranean.  I had a plane to catch in one 
hour so couldn’t stay. The plane was to Wash-
ington state and, if I missed it, I would have to 
pay my own transportation. Enclosed is a check 
for my dues [thanks].  I hope to make one of the 
reunions. …… e-mail from Bill Duensing: I en-
tered boot at San Diego in Nov. ‘50 for 14 weeks 
then training was shortened to 9 weeks because 
things were heating up, then to Port Hueneme 
for CD school.  I’m now amazed that people are 
so casual about the ‘police action.’  We thought 
it was WW 3 for sure!  Thence to Midway Isles 

(Continued on page 7) 
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for 18 months in CBD 1503, then to 
MCB 2 Det. “A” when they came 
to do the groundwork for the 
BMEWS Line.  Then back to Mis-
souri for leave and to San Fran-
cisco for assignment to CHB 2 

(Cargo Handling Battalion).  Next, Guam run-
ning cranes in the port area, loading and unload-
ing cargo on and off ships.  I’ve since learned we 
were supporting the buildup for the B52 base, 
nuclear weapons and all.  Of course, that infor-
mation wasn’t shared with a bunch of working 
Seabees.  I left Guam in September ‘54 for dis-
charge, then home.  It’s been hard to get me out 
of Missouri except for vacations since then!  
[hope you can make it down to San Antonio]…. 
received dues from Hank Bentsen, and John 

Ginther [thanks]….. from Gene McDonagh:  
Enclosed are my dues [thanks]. Hope to see you 
in San Antonio……. from Glen Bates: Enclosed 
find my dues [thanks].  I always look forward to 
the Newsletter to see if I can find any name out 
of the past.  The only name I have found was 
John Schneider on Midway. [check the letter 
from Bill Duensing, above.]  John was from Illi-
nois and must be the same John I knew.  In 1950 
at Port Hueneme I was assigned to the 103rd on 
Guam and sent with Det. A to Midway to open 
the base for air evacuation out of Korea.  Mid-
way had been completely closed for several 
years.  I remember we got most of our equip-
ment out of what was left there, from the sub 
base and the dump.  About 80% of the men were 
those called back into service from reserve units.  
I was 21 and the youngest guy in the outfit.  
Most were in their 30s or older and some as old 
as 50+.  I’ll never forget working with a first 
class Builder from the Boston area who had been 
called back.  He had an engineering degree from 
M.I.T. and the officers were always after him to 
take a commission and all he would say was 
when he got out of this, “you’ll never get me 
into another reserve unit.”  As I remember, we 
had been on Midway almost a year before the 
change to MCB 2.  I was only there for a short 
time after that.  After leave, I was reassigned 

(Continued from page 6) back to Guam and MCB 10.  I 
was there about 6 or 8 months 
and then sent with a detachment 
to Kwajalein.  At that time they 
were doing a lot there because of 
the atomic testing going on in 

the area.  It was an interesting time.  Personnel 
there from several countries and aircraft from 
the English and French air force.  I had the op-
portunity while there to work on the new home 
for the Admiral.  After discharge from the Navy, 
I went to college and received a B.S. degree in 
physics, taught for eight years and then went to 
work for the electric utility in the area.  Covered 
much of Oregon and a small part of northern 
California.  I retired from the utility in 1989 and 
have enjoyed every day of my retirement.  Joan 
and I have 2 children (both in their 40s) and 2 
grandchildren.  We like to travel, mostly in the 
US and in winter we do quite a bit of snowmobi-
ling.  We have a nice cabin in the mountains 
about 40 miles from home and spend much of 
the summer there.  Hope to meet you one of 
these days and maybe swap a few sea stories. 
[how about coming to San Antonio?] ……. from 
Marshall (Rosemary) Dunne: Please put Mar-

shall back on the Good Guy list [done, or is it 
Dunne?]….. from Carl Fogelsong: Enclosed is 
my check for a “Good Guy News” subscription 
plus some for a roster [thanks and the roster is 
on the way].  I was about to give up renewing 
my membership until I recognized Thomas 

Maere’s name.  Tom and I were pretty good 
buddies on Midway.  I would like to find out 
where he lives or get a phone number so that I 
can give him a call.  Keep up the good work and 
have a happy and healthy new year. [thanks]
……. received from dues from Ron Claypool, 
Sam Holsomback, Don Barry, Leonard Har-

doin, Ben Lally, and Jack Coulter [thanks, 
guys.]……. from John Ruby: I am on the Good 
Guy list again. Please send a roster [on the way 
and thanks for the dues]... from Ralph Presson: 
Here’s my dues [thanks] and send a member-
ship roster…… from George Dorge: Sending 
dues [thanks].  I wait for the Newsletter. Happy 
New Year.  Hope your family is in good health 

(Continued on page 8) 
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as we are here in Missouri……... from Riley 

McDaniel: Enclosed are my dues [thanks].  
Thanks so much for the Newsletter. It keeps us 
up-to-date on what is happening…… from Art 

Siple: [thanks for the dues] 6º and plenty of 
snow [WV]…… from Wilborn Watts: A friend 
of mine sent me the information about this Sea-
bee bunch that has bee started and I would like 
to join and attend the reunion in September. 
[great!]  I am enclosing a check for membership 
dues and some extra for a roster, plus a couple 
bucks extra for miscellaneous.  I don’t know if 
there is an initial charge for joining, but if there 
is call me and let me know.  I also don’t know 
what info you need about my service record, but 
I was in the Seabees from 1951-1955.  1951-1952 I 
was in Korea with CBMU 1/101.  I also served in 
the Philippines; Guam; and Adak, Alaska….. 
from Frederick Cozad: I’ve been enjoying the 
thumb-nail biographies you have been putting 
in the Newsletter, so here’s mine.  During WWII, 
my Dad was in the Texas State Guard, my oldest 
brother was in the Army Air Corps, my next 
brother was in the Marines, and my next brother 
was in the Army, so I decided to round it out 
and went Navy.  I asked for the Seabees in Boot 
Camp, San Diego, then to Port Hueneme for Me-
chanic School in 1951.  From there to Subic Bay 
and Cubi Point. Back to the PI in 1953-’54 and 
Camayan Point.  In ‘54-’55, went to K-16 in Ko-
rea, then to Iwakuni, Japan, with CBMU 101 Det. 
A.  Married in 1954.  Discharged in ‘55 and re-
turned to Port Arthur, Texas, and moved to 
Groves, Texas.  Went to work for Gulf Oil and 
took welding training about ‘65.  Retired from 
Gulf with 31 years in June ‘86 as a certified 
ASME welder. My wife, Shirley, and I have 4 
children and 8 grandchildren. We enjoy travel-
ing and have been to all 50 states and some for-
eign travel.  Retirement has been great.  Most of 
our traveling has been with a travel trailer.  
Hobbies are crafts, bicycling, and gardening.  
Enclosed are my dues [thanks] and some pic-
tures.  Thanks for the great job you do with the 
Newsletter. I always look forward to getting it.  
Use the little extra as you need it. [thanks, again] 
Have a great New Year, everyone.  My e-mail 

address is fscozad@juno.com ……. Received pic-
tures from Russ Granby and this note: Here are 
the pictures that I mentioned in my last e-mail.  
Hope they print out OK.  Lots of old memories! 
Have lots more [thanks. See them in a future is-
sue] ….…. from Tony Yrizarry: Just to say hello. 
Hope everything is fine with you. I am just com-
ing to the point since October 24th where I hap-
pened to lose my voice for no apparent reason.  It 
happened after eating an apple.  After eating the 
apple I tried to say something but no sound came 
out.  I went to the doctor and he wants me to take 
some medication.  If the medication doesn’t work 
he will recommend surgery.  It is kind of frustrat-
ing on my part, especially when I meet someone 
that talks to me.  Whenever I go out I take paper 
and pencil with me so I can communicate.  [Tony 
made a trip to Las Vegas and Hoover Dam and 
wrote about that] I still remember the Depres-
sion.  It didn’t have much affect in the Hawaiian 
Islands as the sugar plantations were going full 
blast and I was working at the Pearl Harbor Na-
val Shipyard as a laborer.  My weekly pay was 
$20.84 and with that kind of money a person 
could live comfortably.  Take care of yourself and 
enjoy life.  I am enclosing my dues [thanks]……. 
from Chuck Minert: Thanks. I enjoy the Newslet-
ter. Enclosed are my dues [thanks]…... from 
Melvin ‘Ole’ Olson: This should keep me on the 
Good Guy List for another year [thanks… it 
does].  Won’t be able to make San Antone this 
year but I hope to make the next one, God willing 
and the creek don’t rise…… received dues from 
Larry Jessop, Virgil Sprague, Dan Mills, Cleve 

Haynes, Jim Green, Gene Urmey, Stephen 

Korkes, and Max Leavell [thanks, guys]….. from 
L.P. Burleigh: Please send me a copy of the ros-
ter. Enclosed are my dues and some extra for the 
roster and a little for stamps [thanks for your 
support].  I received a call from Stoney and they 
are coming to visit us.  Keep up the good work 
with the Newsletters, you’re doing a good job.  
Hope to see all of you in San Antonio…..… from 
Warren Flading (Ann): Warren want to stay on 
the Good Guy List, so here’s his dues [thanks]. 
Enjoyed the “Wedding Story” on TV.  Good see-
ing you again. [go ahead, ask me.  I’ll tell you 

(Continued on page 9) 
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about this! I was the minister that performed the 
ceremony. Fun...]…… from Ernest Teoli:  I am 
sending my dues [thanks] and some extra for a 
membership roster [on the way]…. from Roger 

Mohs: It’s that time of year again.  [enclosed 
dues. Thanks]  It sure goes by fast.  God willing 
and the creek don’t rise, I’ll see you all in San 
Antonio…….. from Ervin Lampe: Enclosed 
please find my check [thanks].  Hope this keeps 
me on the “Good Guy List” for a couple more 
years.  Use the extra as you see fit. [it will come 

(Continued from page 8) in handy as we prepare for the reunion. Thank 
you]  Hope to see you and your wife in San Anto-
nio……. from Bert Helms: I see where my name 
was on the list of dues that run out.  I like reading 
the Newsletter.  It brings back lots of good old 
memories, so here’s my dues for one more 
year…. from Art Bredefeld: Thanks for the dues 
reminder [thanks for your dues!]. [Art also sent 
some pictures. I’ll get them published – soon.]…. 

My wife and have I already made our reserva-
tions at the Sheraton Four Points Hotel in San 
Antonio.  We are arriving Sept. 10 to get things 
together for the reunion and executive board 
meeting and are tentatively staying through Sept. 
17.  Our room is on the second floor facing the 
swimming pool.  I have asked our contact at the 
hotel to block off the second floor rooms facing 
the pool for us.  She has done that. THESE 
ROOMS WILL BE ON A FIRST COME, FIRST 
SERVED BASIS, SO MAKE YOUR RESER-
VATIONS NOW AND PICK YOUR ROOM! 
The dates of the reunion are from Wednesday, 
Sept. 12 thru Saturday, Sept. 15.  Except for a 
few minor details, we are all set. 
I would like to thank Scott Williams, Roy Peak 
and Darla Budworth for all the efforts they have 
made to put this reunion together. 
We have a couple of important issues to discuss 
at the General Meeting. Please take note of the 
following and get your opinions ready for discus-
sion. 
• Under the Clinton Administration, the Navy 
Seabee Veterans of America attempted to have a 
postage stamp issued commemorating the Seabee 

Vets. Letters I personally sent to Washington in 
support of the stamp were received by the White 
House and forwarded to the Citizens Stamp Advi-
sory Committee made up of 15 ‘personalities’ 
throughout the USA.  I wrote each of the 15 and 
received one reply. We were turned down. As 
Commander of the Navy Seabee Veterans in the 
Greater Cleveland Area, I am going to spearhead a 
movement to get our stamp. I would like the full 
support of the MCB 2 Association in this matter. 
• Also, March 5th, 1942, is the birth date of the 
Seabees. The Ohio State Seabee Vets of America 
are having their convention in the Toledo, Ohio, 
area on February 10, 2001.  If it does not already 
exist, I am going to ask for support to have our 
birthday set aside as NATIONAL SEABEE VET-
ERANS DAY.  More info will be sent in follow-
ing Newsletters. 
My wife, Clorinda, has made a full recovery from 
her near fatal heart attack and we are looking for-
ward to seeing each and every one of you in San 
Antonio. 
 
 

A Letter from our Chairman, Pete Elliott: 
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The  
Commodore’s  

Barge 
 

Our leadership consists of: 
 

Chairman 

Pete Elliott 
Committeemen: 

Joe DeFranco 
David Haines  
Rich Nelson 
Roy Peak, co-chairman 
Malcolm Pearson 
Stoney Serrett 
Ted Speros 
Scott Williams, Sec’y/Treas. 

Drawer 610 
Cocoa, FL  32923 
(321) 631-1555 
MCB 2 
 
Wilborn Watts 
5526 Oceanic Rd. 
Holiday, FL  34690 
(727) 942-2244 
CBMU 1/101 

WELCOME, 
 NEW MEMBERS! 

~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~ 

 
James Adkins 
2530 Adkins Hill Dr. 
Fayetteville, NC  28306 
(910) 868-3842 
MCB 5 
 
Robert ‘Buck’ Buckley 
17251 Hawthorne Ave. 
Anderson, CA  96007-9516 
(916) 365-3845 
CBMU 1/101 
 
Lex Camden 
RR #3, Box 517 
Linton, IN  47441 
(812) 847-8409 
MCB 2 
 
William E. ‘Bill’ Knight 
32 Uphill Road  
Tanglewood Cove 
Blue Ridge, GA  30513 
(706) 632-2951 
CBMU 1/101 
 
Benjamin C. Lally 
P.O. Box 110450 
Anchorage, AK  99511-0450 
(907) 345-7809 
CBMU 101/MAG 12 
 
Earl Ralph Presson 
1821 Lake St. 
Huntington Beach, CA 
(714) 536-6733 
CBD 1802 
 
George Rosenvold 
82 Thompson Road 
Keeseville, NY  12944-2607 
(518) 834-7922 
CBMU 1 
 

Harrison P. ‘Van’ Vanderslice 
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Hershberger, Al Hisey, Don Hofstetter, Chuck Ho-
linka, Gerald Hollembeak, Holly Hollingsworth, 
Sam Holsomback, Ray Hooter, Arthur Hoskinds, 
Rod Howard, Ron Howatson, Maurice Hughes, 
Charles Ingalls, Hugh Ireland, William Irvine, Frank 
Jacus, Larry Jessop, Ambros Johnson, Ordean John-
son, Don Jones, Henry Jones, John Jurkash, Robert 
Kaempfe, Lloyd Kallsen, Chuck Kangas, Duane 
Keech, Gordon Keen, Les Keller, L.V. Keprta, Rich-
ard Keyes, Capers Kinard, William Knight, John 
Kolasz, Stephen Korkes, George Kraeer, Hazen 
Kritzman, Emil Krygier, Walter Kumpf, Harry Lad-
ley, Benjamin Lally, Ervin Lampe, Ronald Landrum, 
Art Leable, Max Leavell, Cameron Lee, Michael 
Linch, L. H. Lind, Herbert A. Liverman, Jr., Stanley 
Lore, Clive Lorenz, Dale Lundstrom, Tom Maere, 
Ivan Majetic, Philip Matalucci, Chuck McCabe, 
Willie McCarley, Norris McDaniel, Riley McDaniel, 
Eugene McDonagh, Don McLain, Bobby McMillan, 
Herbert Meade, Richard Merit, Daniel Millett, Dan 
Mills, Chuck Minert, Frank Mingo, Roger Mohs, 
William Moore, Pat Morris, Finley Morrison, Hance 
Morton, Paul Muma, Richard Muns, Richard Nel-
son, Ray Nethercott, Charles Neugent, Paul Neuset-
zer, Don Nitsche, Thomas Nolan, Herman Nugent, 
Joseph O’Brien, Melvin Olson, Al Ostroski, Ernest 
Owens, Dwight Padgett, Deryl Parris, Billy Par-
tridge, Robert Patinka, Roy Peak, Howard Pearson, 
Malcolm Pearson, Ben Pedrotti, Dan Pelaez, John 
Petronka, Amos Phillips, Mike Piro, Earl Presson, 
Cecil Price, David “Ernie” Pyle, Sam Ragusa, Gary 
Rawlings, Charles Rebb, John Recklitis, Wayne 
Rewey, Rex Roark, Gene Robinson, Harry Robin-
son, Dale Rogers, Lowell Rohrig, Richard Rose,  
George Rosenvold, Thomas Roy, Albert Rubinich, 
John Ruby, Edner Rudolph, Thomas Ryan, Vinny 
Ryan, Paul Schell, Darl Schmidt, Millard Schneider, 
Merle Schnepf, Jack Schrader, Richard “Herbie” 
Schreiner, Irwin “Bill” Seesman, Donald Seethaler, 
Gerald Seger, Stoney Serrett, Bill Sharp, Don Shoff, 
Jim Sichel, Bill Sigmund, Fred Simon, Art Siple, 
Glenn Sisco, Joe Sitkowski, Richard Skillicorn, Ed 
Smith, Ray Sonnen, Ray Sorrentino,  Marvin Sparks, 
Ted Speros, Virgil Sprague, Kenneth Stancombe, 
Gene Staples, Thomas Stapleton, Norman Stentz, 
Jim Stephens, Lee Stevens, Larry Stevenson, Dan 
Stewart, John Stock,  Ken Stoutland, Richard Swal-
low, Victor Swanson, James Taylor, Ernest Teoli, 
George Terry, Richard Todd, William Tracy, Jim 
Tvede, Al Ulman, Gene Urmey, Harrison “Van” 

(Continued on page 13) 

THE GOOD-GUY 
LIST 

Vance Adams, James Adkins, Walter Ahem, 
David Anderson, Don Anderson, Lionel Antley, 
Eugene Antoine, Basil Arnold, Lyle Auseth, 
Richard Baker, Jack Balding, Edwin Ballerstein, 
Benjamin Balog, Joe Barbree, Don Barry, Bruce 
Barton, Glen Bates, Emil Bazzoli, Raymond 
Beaulieu, Henry Benguerel, Hank Bentson, 
Frank Betonte, Ralph Binney, Vernon Blakeslee, 
John Bloem, John Bober, William Body, Ralph 
Bokern, James Bolton, Alexander Borys, Robert 
Bowdler, Thomas Bowen, Donald Bradley, Art 
Bredefeld, John Brown, Philip Brunelle, Al Bry-
ant, Robert Buckley, David Budworth, Alfred 
Burkhart, L.P. Burleigh, Ralph Burnley, James 
Cain, Lex Camden, Jim Carey, Patrick Carey, 
William Carter, Mike Castelvecchi, Kenneth 
Catchpole, Mylo Cayou, George Chang, C.L. 
Chapman, Ken Chew, Ronald Claypool, Walt 
Cloonan, Robert Coley, Robert Colquhoun, 
David Conahey, Roy Cone, Charles Coughlin, 
Jack Coulter, Fred Cozad, Ballard Credeur, Pat 
Cunningham, John Cure, Paul D’Angelo, Arnold 
Daisy, Marvin Dalby, Stan Dauer, Harold Davis, 
Joseph DeFranco, Jim DeKeyser, Mike Del 
Busso, Don DeLisi, Theodore Devit, Jimmie 
Dillman, Melvin Dixon, Bob Doezie, Tom Dona-
hue, George Dorge, Carroll Dowell, Howard 
Doyle, William Duensing, Marshall Dunne, Gene 
Edmondson, J.K. “Pete” Elliott, Doug Emond, 
George Epright, Jon Ericson, Ralph Evans, Rich-
ard Fairbanks, Bruno Fanucchi,  Richard Farbo, 
Frank Fibich, Warren Flading, John Fletcher, 
Carl Fogelsong, Forrest Foland, Jack Foster, Bill 
Frazier, Al Fritz, Jasper Fudge, Willis Gallagher, 
Claude Garcenot, Alfred Garza, Roger Germund-
son, John Ginther, Ron Glasser, Albert Glenn, 
Allan Goller, Bob Graf, Fred Granata, Russ 
Granby, John Grasz, Jim Green, Clement Gre-
gurek, Roy Grisham, Donald Grobbel, Gerald 
Grubb, Gordon Gwathney, Charles Hagemann, 
Alexander Hamilton, Roger Hamilton, Len Har-
doin, Roy Harris, Robert Hart, Lester Harvey, 
Robert Hauptman, Cleve Haynes, Arthur Hees, 
Ralph Heitt, Bert Helms, Tom Hendershott, Don 
Henderson, Duane Henrichson, Gerald Herr, Len 
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Need a Membership Roster? 
 

If you have a need for an up-to-date member-
ship roster, drop me a line with a couple of 
bucks and I’ll send you one.  We currently 
have 755 names and addresses of former CBD 
1802, CBD 1804, CBMU 1/101, CBMU 577, and 
MCB 2 personnel, so this is a pretty thick di-
rectory (21 pages).   Glad to have all aboard!  
And keep sending those cards and letters - es-
pecially the ones with checks!  
Scott Williams 

Vanderslice, Gerald Vasquez, Larry Vibber, 
Lionel Vidrine, John Vidusic, Walter Waddell, 
Philip Wagenschnur, Hugh Waltz, Billy Ward, 
Harold Wardenburg, Wilburn Watts, Cecil West-
wood, H.W. “Bud” Wheless, Rodney White, John 
Wilborn, Jerry Wilkening, Scott Williams, Verle 
Williams, Clarence Williamson, Jack Wilson, Pre-
ston Wilson, Robert L. Winkler, Andrew Winzler, 
Bill Wisnowski, James Wommack, William 
Wright, James Young, Antonio Yrizarry,  Stephen 
Yunger and Joe Zeren. 
 

 
All men listed above have their dues paid at least 
through 2000, some much longer.  If you don’t 
find your name on this list, then maybe you have 
forgotten to send in your dues recently.  All dues 
are paid through the calendar year, January 1 
through December 31.  This list is as of  January 
25, 2001.  There are currently 329 paid up mem-
bers from a mailing list of 755. (SW) 

(Continued from page 12) Seabee Mugs, Plates and 
Mouse Pads! 

~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~ 

Bud Smith can provide anyone with Seabee 
mugs, plates and computer mouse pads.  The 
mugs are white with a 3” gold Seabee and 
the plates are white with a 5” gold Seabee.  
Prices are:  mugs – $7, plates – $9, mouse 
pads – $4, all plus shipping.  Contact Bud at 
2329 El Rancho Circle, Hemet, CA 92545 
(909) 765-8221 or e-mail: 

 

Our   Fallen 

Comrades 
 

Edwin Farr  7/22/00 

Al Garza  10/4/00 

Paul P. Keener  9/27/00 

 

Everyone has 
his own sack 
of rocks to 
tote around. 

A Seabee gave his wife a mood 
ring.  He said when she was in a 
good mood it turned blue and 
when she was in a bad mood it left 
a red mark on his forehead. 
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Continued on page 17 



15 

Who to contact about your 
MCB 2 dues - 

 

Scott Williams, Sec’y/Treas. 
MCB 2 Reunion Association 
7221 Trading Post Lane 
Las Vegas, NV  89128 
(702) 254-1929 
e-mail: williash@aol.com 
make checks payable to: 
 

Scott Williams/MCB 2  
 

Dues are $15/year 
January - December 

 

This is what keeps us going and enables 
us to send this Newsletter. 

MAKE A NOTE! 
ADDRESS CORRECTION 

 

Donald R. Bradley 
113 Cod Drive 
Heathsville, VA  22473 
MCB 2 
 
Art Bredefeld 
51 Rambler St. 
Bristol, CT  06010-3210 
MCB 2 
 
Paul W. Muma 
12103 9th Place NE 
Lake Stevens, WA  98258-8090 
MCB 2 

Continued from page 16 

A lot of good could be accom-
plished in this world if nobody 
cared who got the credit. 

“Average” is as close 
to the bottom as to the 
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Now That I’m Older….. 
• When did my wild oats turn into prunes 

and All Bran? 
• I finally got my head together. Now my 

body is falling apart. 
• It is easier to get older than it is to get 

wiser. 

• The first rule of holes: If you are in one, 
stop digging. 

• I wish the buck stopped here. I could use a 
few. 

• I started out with nothing and still have 
most of it. 

• If God had wanted me to touch my toes, He 
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Spelling and Grammatical Errors 
Found on Chart Review at an East 

Coast Hospital 
 

• The lab test indicated abnormal lover func-
tion. 

• Rectal exam revealed a normal size thyroid. 
• Between you and me, we ought to be able 

to get this lady pregnant. 
• She is numb from her toes down. 

• When she fainted, her eyes rolled around 
the room. 

• Patient was alert and unresponsive. 
• Bleeding started in the rectal area and con-

tinued all the way to Los Angeles. 
• Coming from Detroit, this man has no chil-

dren. 
• The patient suffers from occasional, con-

stant, infrequent headaches. 
• The skin was moist and dry. 
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MCB 2 Reunion Association, Inc. 
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Las Vegas, NV  89128 
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